
EUREKA CITY COUNCIL 

PUBLIC HEARING 

APRIL 8, 2019 6:30 P.M. 
 

The purpose of the hearing is to receive public comment on a Petition to Vacate (Eliminate) a 

Right-of-Way, submitted by Gary D. Poh, owner of property located at 205 West Main Street, 

Eureka, Utah which lies adjacent to said right-of-way. 

 

Council Members in Attendance: 

Gordon Grimstead 

Leslie Rice  

Nick Castleton 

 

Public in Attendance: 

Dan Underwood  Teri Underwood 

Leigh Grimstead  Tim Merrill – City Attorney 

  

 

Mayor Castleton opened the Public Hearing for public comment on the right-of-way. He read the 

location of the right-of-way and there was a map of the location to look at.  

 

Mayor Castleton asked for any public comment. Dan Underwood stated the road was not Iliff, it 

was Dublin. Mayor Castleton said we will need to contact Juab County and have that changed on 

the official map. There were no more public comments and those present had no issue with 

vacating the Right-of-Way. 

 

Mayor Castleton closed the Public Hearing.  


